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Date: Wednesday 1 December 2021
CHAIRS REPORT
SAPOE Exec and members continue to engage regularly with colleagues, providers, Scottish Government and other Outdoor Learning organisations to promote the benefits of learning outdoors, support delivery and provide advice and written guidance as required or requested.
Our aim continues to be to secure and develop a high quality Outdoor Learning pathway for young people that encompasses progressive experiences from early years play to curriculum topics outside, learning new skills and applying them during adventure activities, outdoor journeys and residential experiences. We recognise there is a specific challenge around residential outdoor centre visits at this time.

SAPOE Work this quarter
Thematic Inspections SAPOE wrote to ES offering support for the Thematic Inspection process.  This resulted in a meeting with Guch Dhillon and a subsequent information sheet circulated to SAPOE members.
Reform of SQA and ES Several members attended the webinar series hosted by Professor Ken Muir.  A number of questions were submitted around the support for Outdoor Learning in any new system.

Natalie White and Jane Jackson have prepared a SAPOE response to the consultation. 
Scot Gov/COSLA  As part of the OL Recovery Group a meeting was arranged with Minister Clare Haughey and Cllr Stephen McCabe along with AHOEC and Youthlink.  At the meeting SAPOE were tasked with writing a paper for the COSLA Children and Young People’s Board meeting on 19th November.  The paper has been circulated to all members and partners.
SAPOE have also been tasked with developing a resources pack that will include checklists, scenario planning and sharing good practice in planning and delivering residential experiences – this will serve to allay the concerns and demonstrate how visits can take place safely, issues can be dealt with as they arise and provision of checks and tools to facilitate this.
Licensing Option 3 Working Group  Gordon Smith is attending O3WG meetings.  A draft proposal for future licensing arrangements was expected to be available for discussion on 1 December but at the time of writing is not yet available.
Project Groups  Updates will be given during the meeting.  Training, GOT, Website & Comms, OL Offsite Resources Pack
As Chair my main contacts and contributions have been;
21st Sep
Scottish Outdoor Consortium

28th Sep
SAPOE Exec Committee

29th Sep
Call with Stephen Brown, OEAP

6th Oct

Reform of SQA and Education Scotland Webinar

7th Oct

Update to OEAP Full meeting

8th Oct

SG Outdoor Learning Recovery Group with Andrew Bradshaw
12th Oct
Scottish Outdoor Consortium



SAPOE Exec Committee

13th Oct
Outdoor Learning Association Information Webinar

19th Oct
Local Authority Resources Project with Andrew Bradshaw

21st Oct
Meeting with NNOL re: Thematic Inspections



Meeting with Guch Dhillon, HMIE with Andrew Bradshaw

2nd Nov
SAPOE Exec Committee

4th Nov

Prep for Minister/COSLA meeting with AHOEC and Youthlink

9th Nov

Scottish Outdoor Consortium



Meeting with Minister Clare Haughey & Cllr Stephen McCabe (COSLA)

11th Nov
Provided SAPOE paper for COSLA
23rd Nov
Cross Party Group for Outdoor Learning (First meeting)

Not surprisingly a lot of time has been taken up with discussion and meetings around the ongoing COVID19 pandemic and the provision of guidance to support Outdoor Learning.
It has also been encouraging to see the return of many activities including daily Outdoor Learning sessions, DofE expeditions, skills courses and some schools resuming visits to residential outdoor centres.  Adult training courses have also resumed with some adjustments and mitigations.

During the meeting with the Minister and COSLA representatives it was encouraging to hear in their own words the value placed on learning outdoors in its widest sense as well as addressing specific challenges around residential centres. A lot of work has gone into continually raising the profile and importance of Outdoor Learning, provision of supporting advice and resources and providing information to relevant organisations.  The overall picture remains very mixed across the country.  Lots of verbal support across the political, third sector and LA landscapes but still very challenging when it comes to actual support on the ground. 
In a number of forums, including the newly formed Cross Party Group for Outdoor Education and feedback from the COSLA Children’s and Young People’s Board, the conversation has moved towards a medium to long term strategic discussion around the future of Outdoor Learning.  This is a discussion we welcome and have our position statement that outlines priority areas that we would suggest.

It is difficult to take these discussions very far at this moment in time as there is significant concern from a wide cross-section of representatives around those residential outdoor centre facilities that are not yet able to operate fully and the risk of closure if this situation continues. 

I am pleased to be able to report that SAPOE continues to engage positively with SG, Education Scotland and other key partners including AHOEC and NNOL to work towards our ambition for Outdoor Learning to become truly embedded and to ensure that a progressive Outdoor Learning journey from 3-18 is secured for all young people in Scotland in the years to come. 

Ali Dreyer, Chair SAPOE


